



Los Senderos

DE SAN DIEGO

February 2023

President's Report

Gentlemen, the ride committee's decision to cancel the February ride at Moss Hacienda turned out to be a good one. With 8-10 inches of snow on the ground and Highway 79 closed in addition to all of the city folks blocking the road so they could see snow and even if we were tough diehards we probably wouldn't have been able to get to Moss'. In addition, even during the preride the committee found several spots that were fairly boggy and after the added moisture could have been dangerous for the group to cross.

I still want to thank Dennis Ince and his Ride Committee, Tim Dirkes, Chuck Gallant, Craig Schmad, and Bob Wining for all the work they did in preparation for the ride even though we were unable to take advantage of it.

Thanks to Jerry and Margaret Moss for inviting the club to their place again. That's two years in a row we have canceled the ride there. Last year, as you recall, it was canceled due to herpes virus spreading though some horses in the county.

We look forward to seeing everyone at the Camp Locketts ride in Campo on March 26. My understanding is that camping overnight on Saturday is available.

~ Steve Vaughn ~



